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Members Present:     Public Present
Chairwoman Joan Adamczyk   Ken McKay-Town Council Member 

:   

Vice-Chair Lou Anastasio    Lori Pellegrino    
  
Commissioner William Porto    Sue Stacey 
Commissioner Barry Morganti   Trudy Benivegna 
Commissioner David Esposito   David Benivegna 
 
Chairwoman Adamczyk called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. Roll was called and a 
quorum was present.   
 

MOTION to table the minutes of the June 9
Approval of Minutes 

th

 

, 2014 meeting was made by Vice-Chair 
Anastasio and seconded by Commissioner Porto.  All were in favor, none were opposed 
and none abstained.  MOTION CARRIED 

A letter from the East Haven Umpire’s Association was received and read by 
Chairwoman Adamczyk.  The letter was addressed to the East Haven Food Pantry and 
explained that they were able to provide a check for $500.00 to the Food Pantry because 
of the tournament they held. 

Correspondence Received 

 

None 
Correspondence Sent 

 

Sue Stacey-82 Forbes Place, East Haven, CT 
Public Session 

Sue read a letter she wrote to the commission regarding concerns she has and to make 
suggestions for the use of our facilities by non-residents especially in the beach area, 
the splash pad and the pavilion.  A copy of the letter is attached to these minutes. 
 
Vice-Chair Anastasio suggested that the parking stickers that are issued with resident 
tax bills be numbered.  Ken McKay, a member of the Town Council stated that there will 
be a subcommittee formed to discuss remedies for this problem. A discussion was also 
held regarding the parking attendants and having a uniform system that all will follow 
and enforce. 
 
Lori Pellegrino-5 Robby Lane, East Haven, CT 
Lori stated she is worried about the parking being out of control and the attendants not 
doing the same thing.  There have been times where one attendant refuses entry to a 



car and the car would go over to the other lot with the other attendant and be let in.  
She also  
 

Town of East Haven, CT 
Recreation and Athletic Complex Meeting Minutes 

July 14, 2014 
Page 2 

 
stated she doesn’t understand why cars can’t be towed.  
 
David and Trudy Benivenga-233 Mansfield Grove Road, East Haven, CT 
David and Trudy also reiterated the same sentiments as Lori Pellegrino regarding the 
issues with the beach and its parking.  Mr. McKay stated it wouldn’t be fixed for this year 
as it is too late into the season but something will be in place for next season. 
 

Lou Pane read his report. A copy is attached to these minutes. 
Director’s Report 

 

Chairwoman Adamczyk stated she will address why Pubic Works representatives are not 
showing up to meetings when requested. 

Old Business 

 
Vice-Chair Anastasio sent out another questionnaire regarding the pool to Public Works 
and the Rec. Dept.  He has not received a response and will be sending another letter 
out.  Director Lou Pane stated he doesn’t get enough money to take care of the capital 
improvements that is being requested for the pool. 
 
Vice-Chair Anastasio thanked Commissioner Porto for his assistance in getting the road 
from the beach to Mansfield Grove taken care of. 
 

None 
New Business 

 
There being no other business to come before the commission, a MOTION to adjourn 
the meeting at 8:20 was made by Vice-Chair Anastasio and seconded by Commissioner 
Porto. All were in favor, none were opposed and none abstained.  MOTION CARRIED 
 
 
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 11th

 
, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 



Linda S. LaLuna 
Clerk 


